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We provide Excellence for All because there is Excellence in All  

LOCKDOWN ARTWORK 

Year 7 and 8 students have been reflecting upon lockdown and have discussed 

the things they are missing the most and cannot wait to be allowed to do again. 

They have then created a drawing to reflect this.  

These drawings have been laminated and joined together to represent the fact 

that we are all in this together and are here to support each other.   

Mrs Gavin, with help from our fabulous site team, have proudly displayed this 

combined piece of artwork from one of our trees in the courtyard for all students 

to enjoy and reflect upon their experience of lockdown.  
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YEAR 7 ‘MUSIC FOR ALL’ PROGRAMME 

Since our return in March we have been able to start two new groups in our 

‘Music For All’ programme. 7A and 7B have now commenced the violin, and 

have already learnt the correct under the chin hold, and are already confident 

playing pizzicato. They have just started playing with the bow, following the 

practising of the bow hold. Students in these groups have been asked to keep 

working on this even when they don’t have their violin out at home. A simple 

picking up of a pencil or pen in the right hand, keeping the hand and pencil 

horizontal will help with this. 

I am really impressed with the speed both groups have grasped the playing, and 

look forward to hearing the progress in future weeks. There are short videos on 

the academy website for anyone who wants to hear how both groups sound. 

Students in 7E who were also learning the violin before the Christmas break 

have also had the opportunity to continue with this, as part of our enrichment 

programme. These students are now really developing their confidence in 

playing with the bow, and using different fingers in their left hand to play a wider 

range of notes. We hope they will be able to demonstrate their skills in a future 

event.  

Anyone who currently plays the violin in Year 7 is welcome to come along and 

join the enrichment group, which meets on Tuesdays after school. 

Mr D Munt, Head of Arts 

 

 

Click the image to watch our Year 7 groups’ progress 

https://ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk/news/2021/4/1/year-7-music-for-all-programme
https://ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk/news/2021/4/1/year-7-music-for-all-programme
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ENRICHMENT 

Miss Hull’s virtual enrichment programme continues through the Easter holidays, 

with some exciting new competitions and opportunities including competitions to 

design and draw a fashion outfit of your choice, the ‘Bread Week’ in the Bake Off 

series of competitions, and an extended deadline for the personal trainer ‘create 

your own exercise class’ competition. After school enrichment sessions will also 

resume next term, both for individual and group music tuition and sports 

including cricket, rounders, basketball, netball and dance! All the information can 

be found on Satchel One, and on the academy website under Enrichment. 

ENRICHMENT COMPETITION WINNERS! 

Well done to everyone who has been entering the enrichment competitions over 

the last term, and congratulations to the winners: 

Ezmai in Year 8 for her Pandemic Rap for the Pandemic poem competition (see 
next page). 

Farrin in Year 9 for winning the Biscuit week Bake Off competition with a stack 
of NHS decorated biscuits (pictured opposite). 

Finnley in Year 8 for the highest number of total steps in a week - 57,898 or 
14.34 miles. 

Jess in Year 8 who was the overall winner in the 'Bake Off' cake competition  
(pictured opposite). 

Harley in Year 8 is the 28 Day of Fitness winner.  

Cerys in Year 7 who completed superb random acts of kindness in her 
community by giving flowers to a family friend, baking a cake for a neighbour 
and checking on an elderly couple in her street during lockdown. 

Ella-Marie in Year 8 for winning the dance competition. 

Mason for being a superb mathematician and winning a £20 Amazon voucher in 
the #OATMatholympics challenge. 

Joseph in Year 10 whose climate change comic strip was the winning entry. 

Finnley in Year 8 — winner of the family walks competition with his presentation 
about the features and geography of a walk along Climping Beach.  

Tommy in Year 9 who is the winner of the photography competition with the 

fantastic sunset picture opposite. 

 

THE ‘OSVA HEGARTY FAN CLUB’ LEADS IN THE 

OAT MATHOLYMPICS CHALLENGE!  

We’re also delighted to report that in addition to Mason’s individual success in 

this nationwide competition, our Year 9 team of mathematicians are in the lead! 

The team, consisting of Mason, Josiah, Charlie E, Immi, Harvey and Frankie 

as ‘The OSVA Hegarty Fan Club’, won the South Region heat and are currently 

ranked overall joint first as they go into the final round! 

Congratulations to the team and wishing them good luck for the final which will 

take place virtually over Microsoft Teams on 21 May. 
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TRANSITION 

The summer term will see the launch of our transition programme for Year 6 

pupils joining us in September. We are looking forward to welcoming them as 

our new Year 7 students into the Six Villages community. To support the 

transition process, we have launched a Transition Hub on our website where we 

will be sharing lots of useful information over the coming months for Year 6 

pupils and their families. Welcome videos from the Principal and other key staff 

members are live on the site now, along with a timeline of all the transition 

activities.  

www.ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk/transition-hub  

NATIONAL CAREERS WEEK 

Over half of all students at Six Villages took part in National Careers Week 

between the 1st and 5th of March. This was done entirely online during the final 

week of lockdown as a set of extra activities in addition to their day to day 

learning. To see so many students engaging, asking questions and sharing their 

findings was brilliant! 

Students were asked to complete a different task every day to get them thinking 

about the work of work and where they might go when they leave us at the end 

of Year 11. Activities included personality quizzes, video interviews with people 

working in different subject areas, and a focus on three areas of work: People 

and Animals; Jobs using information; areas of work where you make things. 

Throughout the week, Mr Marsh posted a daily bulletin on the Satchel One 

notice board along with interesting opportunities for our students to consider. All 

student resources on the website and Satchel One bulletins will stay online for 

the remainder of the school year for students and parents to use. 

 

A PLEA FOR UNWANTED UNIFORM DONATIONS 

If you are having a clear out over the coming weeks, we would appreciate 

donations of any uniform or PE kit you no longer have use for. We would also 

appreciate receiving any unwanted pairs of plain black shoes (boys or girls, 

ladies or mens). 

Please send any donations in with your child. Thank you in advance for your 

support. 

Click the image above to read 

this free online magazine aimed 

at students in Years 10 and 11  

https://ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk/transition-hub?fbclid=IwAR3_t1iN3u9449RDm0yHogeUJ5C_hHBJiaQpuzZiIJRjAHy_lyeBudxzEvc
https://ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk/for-students/careers-guidance/post-16-information
https://www.satchelone.com/notice-board/events/242455?backPath=month&occurrenceDate=2021-03-01
https://content.yudu.com/web/441ll/0A441nc/MTFY-Issue-1/html/index.html
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LIBRARY NEWS 

It’s been a really fantastic year for our students’ 

success on Accelerated Reader.  We are heading for 

our biggest word count ever with 86,119,792 words 

read so far.  This is over 1 million words more than we 

had read by the end of last academic year! Can we 

reach 100 million by the end of the year? 

Several students have joined the ranks of word 

millionaires this term and we now have 14 students 

who have achieved this accolade! 

We have also had some amazing engagement on 

Accelerated Reader with students passing a huge 

number of quizzes. 

Competition is hotting up between the classes. To 

make the competition fair, the word count has been 

shown as an average for each class. 

WORLD BOOK DAY 

World Book Day had to be celebrated while we were 

still learning at home, nevertheless, several students 

took part in the competitions run by Ms Barkworth. 

Congratulations to Josh M-F in Year 8 for his super 

‘Railway Children’ cake and Ceitidh M also in Year 8 

for her excellent ‘Mr Stink’ cake. 

 

Leaderboard  

Class Quizzes passed  Words read Av.words per student 

7O 538 8,406,178 323,314 

7R 467 5,847,668 224,910 

7M 318 5,733,128 220,505 

7S 423 9,769,098 390,763 

7T 452 9,052,293 377,179 

8U 307 3,287,763 131,511 

8V 537 9,991,929 384,305 

8W 385 3,546,429 136,401 

8X 358 5,071,402 195,054 

8Y 396 5,643,305 245,361 

8Z 138 895,091 59,727 

9O 180 2,884,685 106,833 

9R 130 2,779,057 111,163 

9M 166 3,386,180 112,873 

9S 119 2,857,503 95,250 

Word Millionaires 

Rank Name Year Words read 

1 William A  Year 7 2,460,288  

2 Natalia M  Year 7 1,928,316  

3 Rufus R  Year 7 1,873,966  

4 Tristan S  Year 7 1,787,402  

5 Kristian F  Year 7 1,729,090  

6 Thea-Rose W  Year 8 1,683,097  

7 Shannon M  Year 8 1,393,431  

8 Zia M  Year 7 1,348,934  

9 Scarlett O  Year 7 1,288,292  

10 Clara D  Year 7 1,187,831  

11 Chloe R  Year 7 1,152,515  

12 Katharine H  Year 9 1,131,893  

13 Joshua M Year 7 1,103,313  

14 Katie O  Year 7 1,027,220  

Quizzes passed 

Rank Name Year Quizzes 

1 Kieran M  Year 8 59 

2 Natalia M  Year 7 56 

3 Jack S  Year 8 54 

4 Molly E  Year 7 47 

5 Finnley L  Year 8 45 

6 Jennifer R  Year 7 45 

7 Lydia F  Year 8 44 

8 William A  Year 7 44 

9 Rhianna P  Year 7 41 

10 Lily P  Year 7 41 
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While the library remains physically closed to students, the library is very much 

open virtually! Students can borrow books by filling in a request and Ms 

Barkworth will deliver books to students’ classrooms. Click on the links opposite 

to request specific books, or get help from Ms Barkworth with choosing! 

These links can also be found on the Library page of the academy website: 

www.ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk/library 

The children’s digital reading platform ‘Epic’ is also offering free access until 

June. Parents just need to sign up for an account—find out more at 

www.getepic.com 

All students in the academy can also sign up with the Schools’ Library Service 

where they can access eBooks and audio books to use on a phone or a 

computer.  Please email Ms Barkworth if you are interested 

ebe@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk 

EASTER RAFFLE WINNERS! 

We were delighted to announce earlier this month that we will be hosting a Year 

11 Prom on Friday 2nd July from 6.00pm - 10.00pm in the school grounds 

(subject to Covid restrictions). Thank you to everyone who has supported 

our Easter Raffle fundraising which has been drawn this afternoon. 

Chocolate treats are on their way home with the following members of our 

Six Villages family!  

First prize Hannah O (Year 11), Second prize Amy W (Year 8), Third prize 

Will A (Year 7). 

Runners up: Zak H (Year 7), Bobby H (Year 8), Mrs April Moffatt, Cerys 

D (Year 7), Daniel T (Year 9), Teagan W (Year 10), Ellarose L (Year 9), 

The stunning mammatus cloud over the campus on 11 March.                       Mrs Mouland 

http://www.ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk/library
https://www.getepic.com/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=cCy76NwEk0iIgsR7VNvSksP7uvHZNutPuXLT483dSeZUNzRROTQxOUJKTjZBUklDRTBCUlRGODRHMC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=cCy76NwEk0iIgsR7VNvSksP7uvHZNutPuXLT483dSeZUQTQ5RjkyTkE1U1UwOVJUNFFNVjY0UElLSS4u
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THE POTION: SHORT STORY BY ELLIE T, YEAR 7 

Year 7 students are studying ‘A Midsummer Night’s Dream’ and have been 
writing short stories inspired by a feature of the plot of Shakespeare’s play — 
the concept of a ’potion’ disrupting future events.  
 
Ellie is a keen author who has written many stories in her spare time. We are 
so impressed with the creativity and quality of this piece that we thought it 
should have a wider audience—enjoy! 
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Lime Avenue, Westergate, Chichester, West Sussex  PO20 3UE 

Tel: 01243 546800 / Student absence: 01242 546854  

Email: osva_office@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk / Reception open 8am-4.00pm  

Attendance: osva_attendance@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk 

Covid-19 reporting: osva_covid@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk  

www.ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk                                      

KEY DATES 

Easter break 2021 
 

Monday 5 April to Friday 16 April 
Bank Holidays 2 & 5 April 

Summer term 2021 First day of term 
Bank Holiday 
Year 7 Parents’ Consultation 

Half term 
Year 10 Parents’ Consultation 
Transition day 
Virtual welcome evening for 
new Year 7 parents/carers 

Last day of term for students 
INSET day 

Monday 19 April 
Monday 3 May   
Thursday 27 May, 4-7pm 

Monday 31 May to Friday 4 June 
Thursday 24 June, 4-7pm 
Wednesday 7 July 
Thursday 8 July, 6.30-7.30pm 

 

Thursday 22 July 
Friday 23 July 
 

Autumn term 2021 INSET days 

First day of term Year 7 only 

First day of term Years 8-11 
Year 7 Welcome Evening 
presentation 

Thursday 2 and Friday 3 September 

Monday 6 September 

Tuesday 7 September 
Thursday 9 September, 6.30-7.30pm 

Tuesdays—6.30pm 

Thursdays—7pm 

mailto:osva_office@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk
mailto:osva_attendance@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk
https://mail.google.com/mail/?view=cm&fs=1&tf=1&to=osva_covid@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk

